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SCHOOL CHAPEL OFFERED. On July 17, 2025 

a chapel owned by Ilocos Norte National 

High School which was not used for quite a 
long time was offered to FMC Ilocos to be 
used as Ministry Center. A Memorandum Of 

Agreement was already signed by Alan 
and the School Principal. Thank God for 

answering our prayers. We gather every 
Sunday since 2024 at place that is quite far 

from the heart of the city. And now, there’s 
this chapel within the school compound to 
be used to minister to the students, 

teachers and people from the community. 
Glory to God! 
 

 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP TRAINING – FMC 

Vietnam. What a privilege it was to be 
invited to speak and take part in the Youth 
Leadership Training hosted by Free 

Methodist Church Vietnam last July 22-24, 
2025. The event brought together around 

40 young leaders from various regions of 
FMC Vietnam, all eager to be equipped for 
greater impact. The training was 

spearheaded by Brother Hieu Troung, with 
the meaningful presence of FMWM Asia 

missionaries and guests from First Free 
Methodist Church Seattle.  

Grateful to be part in raising up a 
generation of leaders who are rooted in 
Christ and ready to serve. 

 

 

 

 

  



ENRICH SOUTHEAST ASIA. Such a joy to be 

part of what the Father is doing across Asia. 

ENRICH Southeast Asia held in Chiang Mai, 
Thailand on July 28-August 2, 2025 has 

made a powerful impact on us as 
missionaries. Hearing updates from FMC 
leaders, across the region and receiving 

meaningful, relevant biblical teaching 
deeply encouraged both me and Alan. 

Alan had the opportunity to share the Word 
during one of the plenary devotionals. 

Thank you Lord for this enriching time of 
connection, learning, and Kingdom 
advancement. 

 

 

 

KUALA LUMPUR, MALAYSIA VISIT. August 3-6, 

2025. We were blessed to meet Filipinos 

who are now locals through marriage with 
Chinese and Indian Malaysians, along with 

the group we’ve been connected with 
since 2023. Please continue to pray with us 
as we prepare to return this coming 

November for a follow-up visit focused on 
strengthening these connections for God’s 

work.  
 

 

WATER BAPTISM. August 30, 2025. What a 

glorious day as 8 precious souls publicly 

declared their allegiance to Christ through 
water baptism. Heaven rejoices, and so do 

we as these 4 adults and 4 young people 
begin this new chapter of obedience and 
faith. 

 
 

 

FMC ILOCOS 2nd YEAR ANNIVERSARY 

August 31, 2025 Over 150 people came 

and heard the gospel joining our small 
community in this pioneering work 

in Ilocos Norte during our 2nd year 
anniversary. We are also grateful that the 
school chapel- a testimony of God’s 

provision was used and attended by the 
donor’s family, together with school 

principal and officials. Glory to God! 
 

 

 

 

 

TO GOD BE ALL THE GLORY 
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